PAGE  
138

COMHAIRLE CONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS

SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

MINUTES OF MEETING OF THE TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE

(Dealing with Development & Water Services, Roads, Corporate Services& Libraries and Planning)

HELD ON 29th APRIL, 2013.
PRESENT

COUNCILLORS

	Bond C.
	Kearns P  

	Brophy C.
	King C

	Corr M.   
	Lawlor B

	Devine M.
	Looney D.

	Duff M.
	Walsh E.

	Hannon J.
	


An Cathaoirleach, Councillor
D. Looney, chaired the meeting.
OFFICIALS PRESENT

	Senior Executive Librarian 
	K. Swords

	Senior Planner
	C. Ryan

	Senior Executive Planner
	D. Larkin

	Senior Engineers
	D. Finch, T. O’Grady

	Senior Executive Engineer
	A. O’Mullane

	Administrative Officer
	T. Curtin

	Senior Staff Officer
	A. Rooney

	Staff Officer
	E. Conlon


T/239/13
CONFIRMATION AND RE-AFFIRMATION OF MINUTES
Minutes of Tallaght Area Committee Meeting held on 25th March, 2013 which had been circulated, were submitted and APPROVED as a true record and signed.


It was proposed by Councillor C. Brophy, seconded by Councillor C. King and RESOLVED:


"That the recommendations contained in the Minutes of the Tallaght Area Committee Meeting held on 25th March, 2013 be ADOPTED and APPROVED."
WATER & DRAINAGE  

T/240/13
QUESTIONS
It was proposed by Councillor D. Looney, seconded by Councillor M. Duff and RESOLVED:


"That pursuant to Standing Order No. 13, question no.s 1 - 3 be ADOPTED and APPROVED."
T/241/13
LANEWAY AT REAR OF RAHEEN CLOSE
QUESTION: Councillor M. Duff
"To ask the Manager to please make a report regarding the lands (laneway) at the rear of Raheen Close and advise if there are any services on such lands that would require continued access by SDCC, that Could cause an impediment to the closure or "taking in " by the residents of same lands (laneway)?"

REPLY:
Under the laneway between Raheen Close and Whitebrook Park Estates is a 375 mm diameter surface water sewer with a number of manholes on it. Drainage Maintenance require access to these manholes at all times in case of blockages. For this reason this laneway cannot be closed or incorporated into the back gardens of the houses in Raheen Close or Whitebrook Park.
T/242/13 
THE SHORE AT THE LAURELS END OF GRENTREES PARK
QUESTION: Councillor P. Kearns
“To ask the Manager to arrange for the immediate repair of the shore at the Laurels end of Grentrees Park. The shore in badly buckled and is a serious trip hazard?”
REPLY:
This is a badly damaged Eircom junction box cover outside a house on Whitehall Road West. Eircom have been notified.
T/243/13 
FLOOD ALLEVIATION WORKS ON THE RIVER PODDLE
QUESTION: Councillor D. Looney
“To ask the Manager to provide an update on flood alleviation works regarding the River Poddle, particularly the planned increase in storage in Tymon Park, and to make a statement on the matter?”
REPLY:
As you are aware it was agreed to prioritise the flood maps for the Camac and the Poddle Rivers under the EasternCFRAMS Study from the end of 2013 to June 2013 because of the number of houses that were flooded during the 24th October 2011 deluge. The Consultants, RPS, who are working on the EasternCFRAMS Study for the OPW and most of the Local Authorities in Leinster are planning to give a presentation to the Tallaght Councillors at the May ACM on the 27th May 2013 on the Poddle River followed by a Public Consultation Day in Tallaght Library on the 24th June 2013 for the general public, resident associations and all interested parties.
T/244/13
NEW WORKS 

It was NOTED there was no business under this heading.

T/245/13
CORRESPONDENCE 

It was NOTED there was no business under this heading.

T/246/13
CATHAOIRLEACHS BUSINESS

HYDROELECTRIC GENERATION

It was proposed by Councillor D. Looney, seconded by Councillor M. Corr:
“That this Committee request a report on potential for hydroelectric generation on the Dodder, Poddle and other rivers in the area under the remit of this Committee; on how any generated electricity could be used; and on any other projects related to renewable energy generation under consideration by the Council in this area.”
The following report by the Manager which had been circulated was READ:
“The Planning Department are preparing a Local Area Renewable Energy Strategy which will identify areas in the county which will be suitable for renewable energy generation. This will encompass all potential renewable energy sources in the County which will serve to link renewable energy production in the county to policy. 

South Dublin County Council has been successful again this year in our bid for NTA funding for the Dodder Valley Pedestrian and Cycle routes. It is envisaged that a Hydrodynamic generator on the Firhouse weir could power the lighting of this route. This would also serve to raise awareness of renewable energy technologies in the local community.

We have received a quote from a specialist for preparing a feasibility study on the suitability of two locations on the Dodder for hydroelectric generation. We hope to fund this study through our involvement with the SEAI in the Tallaght Sustainable Energy Community project. 

Initial studies have been done on the possibility of locating wind turbines in the Sean Walsh and Jobstown Parks in Tallaght. Wind turbines were included in the Part 8 for the Jobstown Park Masterplan which was prepared by our Parks Department. 

We are also working with Veolia on their proposal for a large wind turbine at the Red Cow Interchange. Consideration is being given to installing a wind turbine in Belgard Reservoir.

In the Water Service Department, a trial of the WCIL solar system, in Hibernian Industrial Estate off the Greenhills Road, Tallaght, is ongoing and has been live since 29/02/12. Modifications were made to the outstation and converted to minimise power demand. The solar panel will be able to run two pressure transducers in addition to the existing flowmeter. Each installation cost €5,100 inclusive of VAT. Solar panels are powering rechargeable batteries in two water meters in St. Killians Junior and Senior National Schools in Kingswood, Tallaght.

Solar panels are also being used to power the cameras at the two of screens on the Poddle River at Kimmage & Wainsfort Manors.”
Following a contribution from Councillor D. Looney, Mr D. Finch, Senior Engineer replied to queries raised.
The report was NOTED.
T/247/13
SHORE AT ORWELL PARK SHOPPING CENTRE
It was proposed by Councillor P. Kearns, seconded by Councillor M. Corr:
“That this Committee calls on the Manager to find out who has responsibility for the shore on the grass verge at the corner of Orwell Park shopping centre, and ensure that it is covered in as it is a danger to the community.”
The following report by the Manager which had been circulated was READ:
“The Management Company for the Orwell Park Shopping Centre, one of our largest Auctioneering firms, has undertaken to replace the cover on a security camera junction box in the grass verge of the Shopping Centre.”

Following a discussion to which Councillors P. Kearns and C. Brophy contributed, Mr D. Finch, Senior Engineer replied to queries raised.

The report was NOTED.
ROADS

T/248/13
QUESTIONS

It was proposed by Councillor D. Looney, seconded by Councillor M. Duff and RESOLVED:


"That pursuant to Standing Order No. 13, question no. 4 be ADOPTED and APPROVED."
T/249/13 
PATHWAY OUTSIDE NUMBER 7/8 ROSSMORE CLOSE
QUESTION: Councillor P. Kearns
"To ask the Manager to repair the pathway outside number 7/8 Rossmore close. The pavement is broken and there is a black tubing visible?"

REPLY:
The utility company responsible for the service cable will be contacted and requested to lower the cable to the regulation depth. The appropriate repairs will then be carried out to the path.

T/250/13 
SECTION 85 AGREEMENT WITH KILDARE COUNTY COUNCIL 

a) 
REPAIRS TO SEAN WALSH FOOTBRIDGE (N81)

b) 
REPAIRS TO PEDESTRIAN FOOTBRIDGE OVER THE M50 IN THE VICINITY OF THE NATIONAL BASKETBALL ARENA
 
The following report by the Manager which had been circulated was CONSIDERED:

“1.0 Introduction
The National Road Authorities Regional Bridge Manager for Leinster who is employed by Kildare County Council and is based in the National Roads Office in Kildare has identified the need to carry out rehabilitation works on the following structures;

Kildare County Council
1. KE-M09-056.00 Hillsborough Road Bridge
2. KE-M07-039.00 Maudlings Interchange Bridge

South Dublin County Council
3. SD-M50-016.00 National Basketball Arena Footbridge
4. SD-N81-004.00 Sean Walsh Memorial Footbridge

Dunlaoghaire/Rathdown County Council
5. DR-M11-004.40 Shankhill Overbridge
6. DR-M11-004.00 Ballybride Road Footbridge

Wicklow County Council
7. WW-N11-060.00 Kilmacanogue Footbridge

Westmeath County Council
8. WH-N06-001.00 Athlone Bridge

2.0 Proposal
It is proposed by the National Roads Authority to replace expansion joints, waterproofing and resurfacing on the two bridges located in the Administrative Area of South Dublin County Council under a single works contract for the following reasons:-

a) Considerable cost savings would be made if all works were carried out under a single works contract i.e. economies of scale.

b) Considerable cost saving would be made in design and procurement as only one Tendering process would be required as opposed to three for a contract let by the three individual Local Authorities

c) There would be considerable time savings as a consequence of only having to go through a single tendering process and only having to assess a single contractor for the role of Project Supervisor Construction Stage.

d) There would be considerable time savings as a consequence of only having to assess a single Consultant for the role of Project Supervisor Design Process. This appointment will be made by the lead Authority, Kildare County Council.

It is the view of the National Roads Authority that Kildare County Council are best placed to Administer this contract. The NRA Regional Bridge Manager, who is also the Project Manager for this scheme, is an employee of Kildare County Council and is based in the National Roads Office of Kildare County Council.

It is recommended that the Council enter into AGREEMENT with Kildare County Council in accordance with the provisions of Section 85 of the Local Government Act 2001, whereby Kildare County Council will carry out these works.”


Mr T. O’ Grady, Senior Engineer, presented the report.
It was proposed by Councillor M. Duff and seconded by Councillor C. King and RESOLVED:
“That this Committee recommends that South Dublin County Council enter into AGREEMENT with Kildare County Council in accordance with the provisions of Section 85 of the Local Government Act 2001, whereby Kildare County Council will carry out the works recommended in the foregoing report.”
T/251/13
NEW WORKS 

It was NOTED there was no business under this heading.

T/252/13
CORRESPONDENCE 

It was NOTED there was no business under this heading.

T/253/13
CATHAOIRLEACHS BUSINESS

THE WHITEHALL-WELLINGTON CYCLE SCHEME
It was proposed by Councillor D. Looney, seconded by Councillor M. Duff:
“That this Committee discuss the status of the Whitehall-Wellington cycle scheme in light of concerns expressed by the NTA.”

The following report by the Manager which had been circulated was READ:
“In the light of the concerns expressed by the NTA, the design of the scheme is being developed in consultation with the NTA and the members will be informed of the outcome.”

Following a discussion to which Councillors D. Looney, C. Brophy, P. Kearns and E. Walsh contributed, Mr A. O’Mullane, Senior Executive Engineer replied to queries raised.

The report was NOTED and it was AGREED that a report would issue to the Members following a meeting of the NTA next week.
T/254/13
THE WALKWAY BETWEEN ORWELL PARK GLADE AND  ORWELL ROUNDABOUT
It was proposed by Councillor P. Kearns, seconded by Councillor M. Corr:
“That this Committee calls on the Manager to repair the tarmac walkway between Orwell Park Glade and the pedestrian crossing at the Orwell roundabout. I have received a number of calls from residents and have tripped on it myself.”

The following report by the Manager which had been circulated was READ:
“The area will be examined by the Area Engineer and any necessary repairs will be carried out.”
Following a contribution from Councillor P. Kearns, Mr T. O’Grady, Senior Engineer replied to queries raised.

The report was NOTED.
T/255/13
CHILDREN AT PLAY SIGNS ON RUSSELL PLACE
It was proposed by Councillor C. King, seconded by Councillor M. Duff:
"That this Committee calls on the Manager to arrange for the installation of a number of 'children at play' signs on Russell Place in a effort to reduce the speed of vehicles through this Road which has a large number of young children living on it as the calls for the Rd to be made into a 'cul de sac' could not be realised due to taking in charge issues".

 The following report by the Manager which had been circulated was READ:
“It should be noted that Russell Place is not in charge of the Council. However, the residents could arrange for the installation of children at play signs.” 

Following a contribution from Councillor C. King, Mr A. O’Mullane, Senior Executive Engineer replied to queries raised.

The report was NOTED.
T/256/13
DISUSED PHONE BOXES 
It was proposed by Councillor P. Kearns, seconded by Councillor D. Looney:
“That this Committee calls on the Manager to arrange for an audit of all the disused phone boxes in the Tallaght Central area (Greenhills - Eircom, St Peters Road - 2 Smart Telecom boxes) with a view to arranging their removal by the relevant companies.”

 The following report by the Manager which had been circulated was READ:
“A survey of all the public phone booths in the Tallaght Central area will be carried out. The relevant operators will then be contacted and requested to remove the disused units.”
Following a discussion to which Councillors P. Kearns, D. Looney and E. Walsh contributed, Mr T. O’Grady, Senior Engineer replied to queries raised.

The report was NOTED.
T/257/13
THE ROAD SURFACE AT WHITESTOWN DRIVE
It was proposed by Councillor C. King, seconded by Councillor C. Bond:
“That this Committee calls on the Manager to arrange for a serious effort to be made to address the significant problem of potholes and other damage to the Road surface at Whitestown Drive leading to Whitestown Rd as the previous 'efforts' were not sufficient and the Rate Payers on this stretch of Road should be entitled to an expectation that the Road surface would be maintained to a good standard that does not damage their vehicles or goods being transported in those vehicles and that the aesthetics in this regard are conducive to a positive business physical Environment.” 

 The following report by the Manager which had been circulated was READ:

“The Area Engineer will be requested to carry out an inspection of Whitestown Drive.  If resources allow, an overlay will be carried out in 2013.”
Following a contribution from Councillor C. King, Mr T. O’Grady, Senior Engineer replied to queries raised.
The report was NOTED.
PLANNING

T/258/13
QUESTIONS

It was NOTED there was no business under this heading.

T/259/13
PROPOSED BALLYCULLEN OLDCOURT LOCAL AREA PLAN
The following report by the Manager which had been circulated was CONSIDERED:

“South Dublin County Council has commenced pre-draft consultation for a local area plan for Ballycullen – Oldcourt under Section 20 (1) of the Planning and Development Act, 2000 (as amended). The consultation period runs from Monday 15th April 2013 until Friday 10th May 2013 inclusive.

A draft local area plan will be prepared for further consultation at a later stage and this will be accompanied by an Environmental Report prepared as part of a Strategic Environmental Assessment. The Draft Local Area Plan will also be subject to an Appropriate Assessment Screening under the Habitats Directive (92/43/EEC).

Consultation that was undertaken for the preparation of a plan for Oldcourt in 2006 has been utilised to identify emerging issues. An expanded Local Area Plan will allow for an updated assessment of the current situation for the entire area and the formulation of a series of responses that reflects changing economic and social circumstances.

Pre-draft consultation information for the Ballycullen – Oldcourt Local Area Plan, comprising a leaflet and a Strategic Environmental Assessment (SEA) Scoping Report, has been made available to the public at the County Library and County Hall, Tallaght and at Whitechurch Library, Ballyboden during the consultation period. These documents have also been placed on the Council’s website.

Council staff will be made available to answer general queries and provide guidance on the Pre-Draft Consultation at Quaker House, Stocking Lane at the following times:

Wednesday
24th April
4:00 - 7:00 pm

Thursday
25th April
1:00 - 4:00 pm 

Tuesday
30th April
4:00 - 7:00 pm

Friday

3rd May

1:00 - 4:00 pm

Staff will also be available to provide general guidance and to answer queries on the Pre-Draft Consultation every Wednesday afternoon at County Hall, Tallaght, during the public consultation period.

A letter and leaflet with the above information together with an invite for submissions has been sent to residents and stakeholders. All submissions and observations that are received before 4.00pm Friday 10th May 2013 will be taken into consideration before the making of the Draft Local Area Plan and its Environmental Report, which will be subject to further consultation at a later stage.”

Mr D. Larkin, Senior Executive Planner, presented the report.

Following a discussion to which Councillors J. Hannon, C. Bond,  C. King and M. Corr contributed, Mr D. Larkin, Senior Executive Planner replied to queries raised.

The report was NOTED.
T/260/13
PLANNING FILES 
The following report by the Manager which had been circulated was CONSIDERED:

A. Large applications under consideration 

	SD12A/0168
	Reg. Date: 08-Apr-2013 Applicant’s Name: Kelland Homes Ltd. Submission Type: Additional Information 
	Location: Kiltipper Road, Killinarden, Dublin 24 Proposed Development: A residential development comprised of 328 no. dwellings and a crèche on a site of 12.23 hectares. Access to the development is via 2 no. vehicular access points from Killinarden Heights and 1 no. realigned vehicular access point from Deerpark Place, off Kiltipper Road, including modifications to existing car parking and incidental open space at the entrance. The proposed development is comprised of: 5 no. 3 & 4 bed 2 storey detached houses, 15 no. 3 bed detached bungalows, 12 no. 4 bed 2 storey semi-detached houses, 121 no. 3 bed 2 storey semi-detached houses, 8 no. 3 bed semi-detached dormer houses, 163 no. 2 & 3 bed 2 storey terraced townhouses, 4 no. 2 bed apartments in 1 no. 2 storey block and a crèche (445sq.m.) in a two storey building, all located south of Killinarden Heights, northwest of Kiltipper Road and west of Deerpark Estate. The lands are subject to an existing permission (Reg. Ref. SD07A/0013) with Phase 1 currently being developed, known as Elder Park. The development includes all associated site development and infrastructural works, car parking, open spaces, landscaping and makes provision for Dublin City Council watermains to the north and ESB reservation to the south. Decision Due on or before: 03-May-2013 


Following a discussion to which Councillors M. Corr, J. Hannon and C. King stated their objections to this application, Mr C. Ryan, Senior Planner replied to queries raised.
B. Files requested by members (no business)
T/261/13
NEW WORKS 

It was NOTED there was no business under this heading.

T/262/13
CORRESPONDENCE 

It was NOTED there was no business under this heading.

T/263/13
CATHAOIRLEACHS BUSINESS

It was NOTED there was no business under this heading.

T/264/13
ESTATE AGENTS USING PRIVATE RENTED PROPERTIES TO ADVERTISE
It was proposed by Councillor M. Corr, seconded by Councillor D. Looney:
“That this Committee discusses the appropriateness of Estate agents using private rented properties to advertise their business given the negative impact and transient impression this can give of entire housing estates and communities and considers proposing a voluntary code of conduct to estate agents managing and letting residential properties in the Tallaght area.”
The following report by the Manager which had been circulated was READ:
“With respect to the display of signage for the sale or letting of property Class 9 of Article 6 Part 2- Exempted Development- Advertisements of the Planning and Development Regulations 2001 (as amended) sets out particular exemptions from Planning permission for this form of advertisement. There are some limitations but these mainly relate to the size of signage. Given the existence of this class of exemption and that many estate agents are national or at least city wide in their activity a voluntary code solely for Tallaght may not be practical. However, in the light of the above motion and the broad nature of the exemption, that the Department of Environment Heritage and Local government be written to with a view to further limiting this exemption class particularly in relation to properties that are being let”. 
Following a discussion to which Councillors M. Corr, C. King, M. Devine,  M. Duff , P. Kearns and J. Hannon contributed, Mr C. Ryan, Senior Planner replied to queries raised.

The report was NOTED and it was AGREED that a letter would issue to the IAVI  regarding the issue.

T/265/13
SUBSIDISED 'POP UP SHOPS'
It was proposed by Councillor C. King, seconded by Councillor D. Looney:
"That this Committee calls on the Manager to provide a report which states whether or not there could be opportunities for subsidised 'Pop Up Shops' in the Tallaght Town Centre Lands (Masterplan lands) in vacant private or Council owned units which could give entrepreneurs an opportunity to test the viability of an economic proposal in the area with the possibility of success and jobs to follow".

 The following report by the Manager which had been circulated was READ:
“The Council has investigated the temporary use of vacant retail units for short term niche retailing and creative uses particularly to reinvigorate and animate the area adjacent to the Luas Line at the entrance to Tallaght Town Centre. Unfortunately, the fit out, service and running costs as required under the proposed conditions currently appear to make the project unviable. However, negotiations continue in this regard and the Council continues to be actively involved with both NAMA and the appointed receiver(s) with a view to actively reinvigorating commercial areas.”
Following a discussion to which Councillors  C. King and D. Looney contributed, Mr C. Ryan, Senior Planner replied to queries raised.

The report was NOTED.
DEVELOPMENT  

T/266/13
QUESTIONS
It was proposed by Councillor D. Looney, seconded by Councillor M. Duff and RESOLVED:


"That pursuant to Standing Order No. 13, question no.s 5 - 6 be ADOPTED and APPROVED."
T/267/13 
LANDS AT THE REAR OF RAHEEN CLOSE
QUESTION: Councillor M. Duff
"To ask the Manager to report if there are any outstanding issues regarding the ownership of the lands at the rear of Raheen Close, that could cause an impediment to the closure or "taking in" by the residents, of the laneway at the rear of Raheen Close?"

REPLY:
An area of land to the rear of houses in Raheen Close remains in the ownership of Dublin City Council. The area in question is part of an agreed exchange of lands between South Dublin County Council and Dublin City Council. The exchange is being pursued with Dublin City Council.

This land is currently being maintained by the Parks Department. A Meeting was held recently between the Parks Department and residents of Raheen Estate during which the possible closure of this land was discussed. The closure would be on the basis of the County Council retaining vehicle access to the lands for future maintenance purposes, i.e for cleaning, grass cutting and maintenance of sewers, watermains etc. It is proposed if approved, the site would be secured using 2.4 m high palisade fencing with vehicle gate. The residents in Raheen undertook to seek support for this closure. It is understood that a petition with signatures from residents of Raheen and Whitebrook will be submitted to the Council in the near future.
T/268/13 
THE LANEWAY AT THE REAR OF RAHEEN CLOSE
QUESTION: Councillor M. Duff 
"To ask the manager to make a report to this Committee regarding any application by the residents, either currently or historically, about the closure or "taking in" of the laneway at the rear of Raheen Close and would he advise this Committee about the outcome of any such request?"

REPLY:
An area of land to the rear of houses in Raheen Close remains in the ownership of Dublin City Council. The area in question is part of an agreed exchange of lands between South Dublin County Council and Dublin City Council. The exchange is being pursued with Dublin City Council.

This land is currently being maintained by the Parks Department. A Meeting was held recently between the Parks Department and residents of Raheen Estate during which the possible closure of this land was discussed. The closure would be on the basis of the County Council retaining vehicle access to the lands for future maintenance purposes, i.e for cleaning, grass cutting and maintenance of sewers, watermains etc. It is proposed if approved, the site would be secured using 2.4 m high palisade fencing with vehicle gate. The residents in Raheen undertook to seek support for this closure. It is understood that a petition with signatures from residents of Raheen and Whitebrook will be submitted to the Council in the near future.

T/269/13
NEW WORKS 

It was NOTED there was no business under this heading.

T/270/13
CORRESPONDENCE 

It was NOTED there was no business under this heading.

T/271/13
CATHAOIRLEACHS BUSINESS

It was NOTED there was no business under this heading.

LIBRARIES

T/272/13
QUESTIONS

It was NOTED there was no business under this heading.

T/273/13
LIBRARY NEWS & EVENTS 

The following report by the Manager which had been circulated was CONSIDERED:

May 2013
	Castletymon
	Events
	Date

	Literacy support
	TTRS Literacy Programme
	Mondays from 3pm-4.30pm

	Digital Literacy
	Computer Classes for Beginners
	Wednesdays from 10am - 12 noon

	Digital Literacy
	Computer Classes for Beginners
	Thursdays from 10am - 12 noon

	Bealtaine Festival
	E-Books Revealed. Learn how to download E-books and Audio-books in this informative session. Booking essential.
	Thursday 9th May 12noon - 1pm

	Bealtaine Festival
	“Small Landscapes, Swell Times”- A Creative Writing Event/ Tea Workshop facilitated by writer Eileen Casey.  This workshop is based around the culture of Tea-drinking.  It promises a sensual experience through tea-tasting; together with exploring the shapes at the bottom of the cup (those small landscapes) which swell our imaginative lives. Booking essential.
	Monday 13th May from 11am - 12.30pm

	Bealtaine Festival
	Introduction - Internet and email-. A practical 2-part workshop to get you started using the internet and writing e-mails. Limited places. Booking essential.
	Tuesdays 14th & 21st May from 10am - 11am

	Bealtaine Festival
	Digital Photography Workshop with Denis O’Shea. Bring along your digital camera and learn how to get the best shots in this interactive & informal session. Booking essential.
	Saturday 18th May from 12 noon - 1.30pm

	Bealtaine Festival
	Introduction to Wellbeing and Mindfulness with Sarah Tully.  An interactive talk including a relaxation session. Booking essential.
	Monday May 20th from 11am - 12.30pm

	Bealtaine Festival
	Hands-on Flower-arranging Workshop with Mary Cashin. Booking essential.
	Tuesday 21st May from 11am - 12noon

	Bealtaine Festival
	Card-making Workshop with Ann Foster.  Learn how to make cards for special occasions.  Booking essential
	Monday 27th May from 11am - 12.30pm.

	Book Club
	Adult Book Club New members welcome
	Tuesday 28th May from 11am - 12.30pm

	Language Class
	English Classes for Improvers
	Wednesdays from 12.30pm - 1.30pm

	
	Spanish Classes for Intermediate level
	Fridays from 10am - 11am

	Junior Events
	Junior Book Club with Julie. Discover the fun of reading! Every second Tuesday after school.  For ages 7-11 years.
	Tuesdays 7th & 21st May from 3.30pm - 4.30pm

	
	Junior Arts and Crafts with Sinead for ages 6-12 years. 
	Thursdays from 3.30pm - 4.30pm

	
	Junior Chess Club with Fred for ages 7-12 years
	Saturdays 11th, 18th & 25th May from 10.30am - 11.30am


For further information contact 4524888 or www.southdublinlibraries.ie



 Follow Castletymon Library on Facebook




 Follow South Dublin Libraries on Facebook




 Follow us on twitter at sdcclibraries and stay in touch

May 2013
	Tallaght
	Events
	Date

	Bealtaine
	1913 Lockout Collaborative Glass Painting Workshop
	Tuesdays 7th & 14 May from 10am - 12noon

	Bealtaine
	Computer Skills Course
	Tuesdays from 2pm - 4pm

	Bealtaine
	Recycling for your Garden
	Wednesday 8th May from 1pm - 2pm

	Bealtaine
	Visit from Australian poets Diane Fahey and Ali Cobby Eckerman. Presented by Australian Poetry
	Monday 13th May from 11am - 12:30pm

	Bealtaine
	Tea Drinking Workshop

This workshop is based around the culture of Tea-drinking.  It promises a sensual experience through tea-tasting; together with exploring the shapes at the bottom of the cup (those small landscapes) which swell our imaginative lives.
	Tuesday 14th May from 2pm - 4pm

	Bealtaine
	Art workshop for 10 young people and 10 active retired
	Wednesday 15th May from 2:30pm - 4:30pm

	Bealtaine
	Tallaght Historical Society Lecture.  Michael Whelan: Battle of Gallipoli 
	Thursday 16th May at 6pm

	Great Tallaght Bake Off
	The Great Tallaght Bake-off
	Thursday 16th May at 6:30 pm

	
	Adult Craft Class
	Friday 17th May 10am - 12 noon

	Bealtaine
	Lecture: Electing the Popes: how and why the process came about – by Dr. Miriam Moffett, NUI Maynooth
	Thursday 21st May 7pm - 8pm

	
	The Building of the Dublin Suburbs.  An exploration of houses and furniture using newspaper advertisements talk by Dr. Miriam Moffett, NUI Maynooth
	Tuesday 28th May 7pm - 8pm

	Bealtaine
	Wellbeing for the active retired – workshop
	Wednesday 22nd May 11am - 1pm

	Supporting employment and employers
	IE Network Business Meetings - Innovation Enterprise Network
	Every Thursday from 10am – 12.30pm

	Books and reading
	Book Club


	Tuesday 7th May 6:45pm - 7:45pm 

	
	Teenage Book club


	Monday 20th May, 6:30pm - 8pm 

	Children’s activities
	Barnardo’s special needs service
	Monday 10:30am -  11:30am

	
	Class visits
	Tuesdays 7th May & 21st May from 10am  - 11am

	
	Story time for Children
	Every Tuesday at 3.30pm

	
	Junior Chess Club 
	Every Thursday from 5pm – 6pm

	
	Junior Book club 

Ages 9 + 
	Saturdays 11th May & 25th May from 11am – 12noon  

	Early childhood
	Toddler Time 
	Every Wednesday

10.30am - 11.30am 

	Culture
	Film Club 


	Thursday 30th May from 7pm - 9pm

	Exhibitions
	CRAFTed Exhibition by Crafts Council of Ireland
	Tuesday 7th May  -  Friday 31st May

	
	Sleeping Beauty Exhibition from Irish National Youth Ballet 
	Month of May

	Digital Learning
	Computer Training for St John of Gods Group 
	Monday from 2.30pm – 3.30pm

	
	National Learning Network computer training
	Wednesday 1pm  -  3pm

	
	Intercultural Drop in Centre computer classes
	Tuesdays 7th May and 14th May from 10am  -  1pm

	
	Basic ICT Skills Training- in partnership with the National Learning Network.  
	Monday 13th , 20th and 27th May 4.00pm – 6.00pm    

	
	Next Steps ICT Skills Training – in partnership with the National Learning Network 
	Thursday 23rd and 30th May 4.00pm – 6.00pm 

	Life long learning
	Guitar Club

Booking Essential 
	Wednesday 5pm  -  6pm

	
	Healthy Food Made Easy 

6 week cooking course 


	Thursdays 2nd, 9th, 16th May from 10:30am - 1pm 

	
	Irish Conversation Group
	Fridays from 1pm  -  2pm

	
	Irish Class


	Tuesdays from 1pm – 2pm 

	
	Knitting Club


	Wednesday 8th May & Monday 20th May from 6pm

	
	Poetry circle
	Every 2nd Thursday of the month from 6:45pm - 7:45pm

	Literacy
	TTRS - Touch Type Read Spell
	Tuesday from 6.30pm – 7.30pm 

	
	TTRS - Touch Type Read Spell
	Wednesday from 5:30pm  -  6:30pm

	
	TTRS - Touch Type Read Spell
	Saturday from 11:30am - 12:30pm

	Partnership with outside agencies
	Stroke Support Group
	Tuesday 22nd May from 11am  -  1pm

	
	South Dublin Advisory Consultative Panel
	Thursday 30th May 9:30am  -  12:30pm

	
	Ballycullen - Oldcourt local area plan
	Wednesday 1st May  -  Friday 10th May

	
	South Dublin Volunteer Centre Stand
	Wednesday 1st May from 12noon - 2pm 

	
	BRI art class (Acquired brain injury group)
	Every Friday, 2 pm  -  4 pm 

	
	Vietnamese Language Class
	Saturday 11th May 11am  -  1pm

	
	1913 Lockout commemorative tapestry project
	Monday 13th May from 6pm - 8pm

	
	BRI Support Group Meeting

(Acquired Brain Injury Group )  
	Monday 13th May from 6pm - 8pm 

	
	South Dublin Volunteer Centre seminar
	Wednesday 15th May 11am  -  1pm

	
	Catalan Community Dublin meeting
	Saturday 18th May 11 am  -  1 pm

	
	SEAI Education in Energy Workshop
	Monday 20th May 9am - 1:30pm

	
	Walking Association of Ireland conference
	Saturday 11th May 10am - 4:30pm

	Social Inclusion
	English Classes


	Every Wednesday Beginner: 5pm – 6pm

Intermediate: 6pm – 7pm


For further information contact 462 0073 or www.southdublinlibraries.ie
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May 2013
	Mobiles
	Events
	Date

	Tallaght 

Public stops 


	Firhouse: Woodlawn Park Ave,

Parklands Avenue.

Ballycragh: Allenton Drive

Aylesbury: Heatherview Drive

Tallaght : Mac Uilliams Estate, 

Killinarden Community Centre

Brookfield: Glenshane Drive

Citywest: Shopping Centre

Kilnamanagh: outside school

Kingswood: Sylvan Avenue

Fettercairn, St Anne’s NS

Belgard Heights: outside shops

Greenhills: Keadeen Avenue, &

outside Greenhills church
	Weekly

	Public stops 


	Brittas: Gortlum Cottages

Saggart: outside church

Tallaght: Ard Mor Estate,  

Avonbeg Road
	Fortnightly

	School stops 


	Brookfield: Scoil Bhride JNS 

Glenasmole: National School
Firhouse: Scoil Treasa, 
Saggart: St Mary’s NS

Jobstown: St Thomas’ SN 

Greenhills: St Paul’s JNS

Ballycragh: Holy Rosary NS 
Abacas Special School
	Monthly

	Community Centre Deliveries
	St Kevin’s, Kilnamanagh CC

Glenasmole CC

Kiltipper Woods Nursing Home
	Monthly

	Crèches Deliveries
	An Turas, Jobstown

Brookview, Tallaght

Fledglings Brookfield  CC 

Mac Uilliam Fortunestown 

Cathlin Maud, Killinarden

St Elmo’s, Killinarden

Cnoc Mhuire, Killinarden

Brittas Montessori
	Monthly


For further information contact 459 7834 or www.southdublinlibraries.ie
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Mr K. Swords, Senior Executive Librarian, summarised the report.

The report was NOTED.

Councillor C. King, on behalf of the members, congratulated the Library and Architects staff involved in the opening of the Ballyroan Library.
T/274/13
NEW WORKS CORPORATE SERVICES & LIBARIES 

It was NOTED there was no business under this heading.

T/275/13
CORRESPONDENCE 

It was NOTED there was no business under this heading.

T/276/13
CATHAOIRLEACHS BUSINESS

It was NOTED there was no business under this heading.

T/277/13
THE NO HATE SPEECH MOVEMENT
It was proposed by Councillor M. Corr, seconded by Councillor D. Looney:
“That SDCC creates a campaign in Tallaght libraries to highlight and promote the No Hate Speech Movement. (details of which can be found here http://www.nohatespeechmovement.org/ )”
The following report by the Manager which had been circulated was READ:
“Hate speech, as defined by the Council of Europe, covers all forms of expression which spread, incite, promote or justify racial hatred, xenophobia, anti-Semitism or other forms of hatred based on intolerance, including: intolerance expressed by aggressive nationalism and ethnocentrism, discrimination and hostility against minorities, migrants and people of immigrant origin. The No Hate Speech Movement Campaign is part of the project Young People Combating Hate Speech Online running between 2012 and 2014. The project stands for equality, dignity, human rights and diversity. It is a project against hate speech, racism and discrimination in their online expression.

The County Library and Castletymon Library will promote this campaign in a number of ways during May and June 2013. Firstly on the front page of the library service website www.southdublinlibraries.ie which gets on average 65,000 hits per month. From here it will also be pushed out to all LCD display screens in all libraries across the County. We will also make the No Hate Speech Movement website the homepage for all public access computers in the two libraries thus exposing it to thousands of new readers (very many of them in the young age profile) each week. South Dublin Libraries use Facebook, Twitter and a range of social media on a daily basis and have a large number of followers and during May and June we will timetable messages profiling the campaign through these channels. 

The County Library is also in the process of devising an anti-bullying programme aimed specifically at teens. This programme will include an interactive play on anti-bullying, talks to school groups by suitable organisations and specific workshops on CyberBullying. The No Hate Speech website will feature in this programme.  Library staff will also liaise with Comhairle na nOg who are currently producing an anti-bullying App to see if there is any possible synergy between the No Hate Speech campaign and the work of Comhairle.”
Following a discussion to which Councillors M. Corr and D. Looney contributed, Mr K. Swords, Senior Executive Librarian, replied to queries raised.

The report was NOTED.
CORPORATE SERVICES  
T/278/13
QUESTIONS

It was proposed by Councillor D. Looney, seconded by Councillor M. Duff and RESOLVED:


"That pursuant to Standing Order No. 13, question no.s 7 - 9 be ADOPTED and APPROVED."
T/279/13 
GARDA ACCOMMODATION IN TALLAGHT
QUESTION: Councillor M. Corr
"To ask the Minister for Justice to outline the current situation with regard to Garda accommodation in Tallaght and to indicate what plans are in place to improve the situation in the near future given the increasing need for an adequately resourced Garda cohort in the Tallaght area?"

REPLY:
Should the Question be passed its terms shall be forwarded to the Minister for Justice for his attention. 

T/280/13 
WI-FI IN COUNCIL FACILITIES
QUESTION: Councillor D. Looney
"To ask the Manager if further progress has been made in the provision of public Wi-fi in Council facilities in the area under the remit of this Committee following the passing of a motion along these lines last year, and to make a statement on the matter?"

REPLY:
As the members may be aware, it is proposed that free public wi-fi may be rolled out under the Council's village renewal activities. Our objective is to provide free wireless internet access to the general public on the main thoroughfares of the County's villages as a pro business measure and renewal initiative. In providing such facilities we are ultimately making these areas more attractive to the public to spend their time and consequently potentially conducting more business locally.

The model under which we propose to deliver the service outlined seeks to partner with local businesses enabling them to become stakeholders and engaging them in the process. As part of the engagement, the proposed WiFi service can provide the facility to initially drive users of the service to a customisable start page for advertising local business and/or local events. The logistical issues which the engagement of local business seeks to overcome involve; location provision by allowing access to their property for mounting of the WiFi equipment, and internet provision through segmentation of their existing broadband access allowing sharing of the service in a secure manner. 

As part of the proposals the Council has made available funds to cover the cost of the necessary equipment, installation, and ongoing management of the solution. There is no additional financial cost on the businesses.

The Council has attempted to create these Wi-fi zones in Rathfarnham, Condalkin, and at Ballyroan. It is disappointing to report that the proposals did not gather sufficient interest among the business community in both Rathfarnham and Clondalkin in order to proceed – this despite significant support from local business representatives and extensive effort by both Council staff and third part suppliers. Logistical issues prevented proceeding in Ballyroan at the time.

Whilst the above outcome at the present time is disappointing, the Council is committed to providing the service as outlined in all village areas at such a point where there is enough interest amongst the local businesses to proceed. In the meantime the council are proceeding to give consideration to Lucan village as the next attempted roll out of the proposed solution. All locations which were identified through previous questions at Council meetings remain valid (libraries, public buildings, etc.) save for the Big Picture building which has been re-purposed at this stage.

T/281/13 
BOSCAÍ TEILAFÓIN ATÁ LOITE


VANDALISED TELEPHONE BOX
QUESTION: Councillor E. Walsh 2009
"An bhféadfadh leis an mBainisteoir dul i dteagmháil le 'SMART Telephones' maidir leis na boscaí teilafóin atá loite os comhair na siopaí ar Bhóthar Pheadair, na Glaschnoic, BÁC 12 agus i Sráidbhaile Thamhlachta?

To ask the Manager to contact 'SMART Telephones' regarding the vandalised telephone box in front of the shops on St Peter's Road Greenhills Dublin 12 and Tallaght Village?"

REPLY:
Fuarthas r-phost, ag gabháil leis an tuarascáil seo, ar 26/04/2013 ó Smart Telecom i ndáil leis an mír seo. Má glactar leis an gCeist, cuirfear a théarmaí ar aghaidh arís chuig Bainistíocht na 'Teileafóin SMART' le haghaidh a n-aird.

An email, attached to this report, was received on 26/04/2013 from Smart Telecom in connection with this item. Should the Question be passed its terms shall be forwarded again to the Management of 'SMART Telecom' for their attention. 

T/282/13
NEW WORKS CORPORATE SERVICES & LIBARIES 

It was NOTED there was no business under this heading.

T/283/13
CORRESPONDENCE 

A. Letter sent to An Post on 14th March, 2013 regarding Question passed at the Tallaght Area Committee (2) Meeting on 22nd October, 2012, regarding Walkinstown Post Office, was NOTED.
B. Letter received from An Post on 8th April, 2013 regarding Question passed at the Tallaght Area Committee (2) Meeting on 22nd October, 2012, regarding Walkinstown Post Office, was NOTED.

T/284/13
CATHAOIRLEACHS BUSINESS

INSTALLATION OF BUS SHELTER ON ST JAMES' RD 
It was proposed by Councillor D. Looney, seconded by Councillor M. Duff:  
“That this Committee write to Bus Átha Cliath in support of the installation of a bus shelter on St James' Rd, opposite Greenhills Credit Union.”
The following report by the Manager which had been circulated was READ and NOTED:
“Should the Motion be agreed a letter will issue to the management of Bus Átha Cliath regarding the issue. On receipt of a reply the members shall be informed.”
T/285/13
INSTALLATION OF BUS SHELTER ON GREENHILLS RD
It was proposed by Councillor D. Looney, seconded by Councillor M. Duff:   
“That this Committee write to Bus Átha Cliath in support of the installation of a bus shelter on the Greenhills Road at the stop beside the Cuckoo's Nest public house.”
The following report by the Manager which had been circulated was READ and NOTED:
“Should the Motion be agreed a letter will issue to the management of Bus Átha Cliath regarding the issue. On receipt of a reply the members shall be informed.”
The meeting concluded at     4.10     pm

Siniú:






Dáta:




An Cathaoirleach
